
Translation:                                                                    
Year nineteen of Tiberius Caesar Augustus, the 7th of Phaophi in Karanis in the 
division of Herakleides of the Arsinoite nome. Euphranis, son of NN, about      
thirty-two years old of age, without a scar, manager of the lands of his ---    
mother Thermoutharion, daughter of Dionysios, has leased to NN, son of NN,      
about thirty-eight years of age, with a scar in his left thumb, a Persian of    
the epigoneof the corn lands of Thermoutharion in the vicinity of Karanis the x 
arouras in one parcel of the eight arouras (?) of the kleros of Psenamounis,    
son of Herieus, --- for three years from the present nineteenth year of         
Tiberius Caesar, the rent is entirely, including the one artaba per aroura      
which the lessee will receive as seed, yearly forty artabas of wheat with the   
six-choinix measure of the broker of Karanis and as a gratuity one half artaba  
of bread annually free from every risk and every deduction. It will not be      
permissible for the lessee to give up the lease within the fixed time but he    
will perform each year (at the right time?) all the work, viz the maintainance  
of the irrigation channels and dykes of the arouras and the breaking up and the 
weeding and all the other agricultural tasks, (and will cause no damage?). The  
lease has immediately received from Euphranis the third part of the arouras     
sown with a fitting light crop ---. The lessee has paid the rent (?) for the    
first year --- the same lessee must pay the remaining rent yearly in the month  
of Payni ---. At the expiration of the period he will surrender the arouras     
free from rushes, reeds, coarse grass, and all the dirt and the third part sown 
with a light crop ----                                                          
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                


